



**Student Government Association
E-Board
September 24th, 2020 Minutes**

- I. Roll Call: 5:04pm**
II. Attendance:

Present

- Yazun Jubran
- Claudia Morales
- Amelia Medici
- Anisa Kamara
- Makayla Abraham
- Ash Andrew
- Nour Mujaher
- Donna Munnich Spuhler
- Jaime Oyola
- Ash Andrew
- Cherish

Absent: N/A

- III. Approval of Agenda**
First by: Claudia
Second by: Yazun

- IV. Labeling of Minutes from 9/10/2020**

- V. Labeling of Minutes from 9/17/2020**
First by: Amelia
Second by: Yazun

- VI. Claudia Report**

- SABLE: Constitutional Change
 - Cherish, president of SABLE presented her constitution to the Eboard to fix highlighted changes. Highlighted changes included updated position descriptions for the vice president, secretary and public relations coordinator. Furthermore, three new positions were added which included a community service/fundraising chair, event coordinator and club representative
 - **Motion to Pass constitutional Change**
 - **First by:** Yaz
 - **Second by:** Claudia

■ Motion Passes (5:0:0)

- Monthly Report
 - Monthly reports are due soon and need to be handed out to the senate by next Tuesday. We are looking for a new form to use to pass out to the senate
 - Yaz offered to complete a template and present it at the next meeting.
- Question
 - Claudia is wondering if anyone is willing to switch committees so she can meet quorum. Yaz suggested the VP's bringing it up to each of their senators during their meetings and Claudia Suggested bringing this topic up during the senate committee meeting. Anisa mentioned giving the senators the option and if there are senators to spare. Ash offered speaking and suggested someone speaking on the behalf of JRB at the next club fair 9.30.2020 to find more people interested in joining JRB
 - Academic Affairs needs for committee members
 - Public Relations needs more committee members
 - Allocations need more committee members
 - Amelia will ask the rest of the eboard how many members they are missing so she can know what to present during the next meeting

VII. Yaz Report

- Communication
 - Make sure all communication amongst the eboard is spread to each senator and keep open communication, If you have not reached out to your senators yet please do and talk to them about SGA. Explain to them what robert's rules is, how to complete office hours and anything else needed to minimize confusion
 - Be sure to keep professional and mutual respect amongst all members and senators

VIII. AJ Report

- Retreat Details (Shirt sizes, refreshers)
 - AJ is looking to put an order in for the t-shirts by the latest, next monday so please reach out to your committees and send them to AJ. Also Advisors need to send t-shirt sizes to AJ.
 - Refreshers. Claudia will talk about Roberts Rules. Ash will talk about funding. All VP's please think of one topic to discuss and go over for retreat. More discussion will take place at a later date. An agenda is in the works and will be finalized as soon as possible. Also, Albert Hernandez is the guest speaker who will speak at 11am. Donna suggested having an Opening, Welcome, Introductions, Ice-Breaker (SGA Kahoot), Speaker,

Presentations of Senators, Discussion led by Yaz and Anisa on Goals (breakout rooms to pick which goals are the most important)

IX. Amelia Report

- Retreat T-shirts
 - Long sleeves will be done for the senate and Hoodies will be done for eboard. Donna and Jamie have picked their options. An image was show of what the design will look like and once all sizes are received a financial report will be put into order.
- PR Update
 - The PR committee is thinking about putting a survey onto Pioneer Life to get ideas of what the student body wants for events this semester. They are hoping to use this to help us and other clubs to see if they'd prefer virtual or in person events and using this to discover what's holding them back from coming out. Amelia will be discussing this over with Madi tomorrow to finalize everything and put it out on pioneer life. Please help us get people to fill out the survey and help students navigate to pioneer life. A zoom event will happen during common hour to teach students about pioneer life. Please come out Oct.13th. Donna cautioned to give students guidelines on events so they can know what ideas to present in the survey
 - PR is planning their Recruitment event to have a Halloween movie night outdoors. Possibly a trifecta event

X. Nour Report

- Proposal
 - Since venues are holding up to 150 in person, Nour would like to know if it is possible to have the SGA Dinner. Donna suggested to wait and postpone the event to see what the state's guidelines change to. At this moment we are too far out to decide what to expect in January. Jamie stated that if we can, we will have one and restructure it however, at this moment we will not know until about January or February
- ResLife post meeting
 - During the meeting with Becky, Res life stated that all rooms were cleaned 2-3 times but Senators and students have reached out to Nour stating that the cleanliness is not seen. Moving forward let's develop a plan to see what we should do in the future to ensure that this does not happen again. This conversation will consider with Student Development.

XI. Advisor's Comments

- The Audit started on Monday and Jamie will keep us posted. We are short staff so Jamie will be updating us soon on the hiring of a new person to fulfill Tamara's role for the time being. He reached out to Miki and she approved it. This person will help with

meeting agendas, the website and any other tasks we need help with in the office for a temporary and part time position with pay.

XII. Old Business

- Nour stated that students are complaining about the pricing of food. Students love the food however it is very expensive. Donna suggested bringing this up during the next student development meeting
- Claudia brought up the issue of taking food out of the dining hall given that indoor dining has started again. This will be brought up at the next student development meeting

XIII. New Business

XIV. Announcements

- Next week is Pioneer Pride week so attend the events and help promote the upcoming Kahoot night. Its is also Latino Heritage Celebration all events
- Yaz will send zoom expectations to everyone's email. Send feedback
- Donna will be scheduling a meeting to meet with Nour and Makayla to discuss collaboration ideas
- Amelia and Aj's sorority is co sponsoring an event called Walk tonight with the PHA's. Come out tonight at 7pm if you are free.

XV. Adjournment: 6:21pm